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 Addendum to Board Meeting of Tuesday 21st October 2014

Meeting Monday 10th November 2014

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                  Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Lowe 

                      R Cooke

                      L Gwyther

Also in attendance S Woodruff and S Bramley

J May apologised. 

Our Chairman P Morris explained that, as was discussed at the last meeting, he and J Moore had received an email from S Woodruff, and so this meeting had been arranged. He continued saying that S Woodruff had stated that the proposed wall was “minor works”. But as the Board had not seen the plans, we wanted to be satisfied as the leaseholders, that these plans were acceptable to us. Also they need to be acceptable to the Bowls club, as the works would impact on them. Our Chairman continued saying that there were also two side issues, the decorating and the garden.

Plans of the proposed wall were produced, and inspected. It was explained that the wall would be approx 7 feet high with brick pillars and glass panel inserts. The wall would be a double brick thickness, and would begin at the boundary with the tennis courts. It would then run along where the current fence is situated, to finish where the gate enters the bowling green pathway, at the end of the Poppy and Pint outside seating area. The plans were thoroughly discussed.

S Bramley pointed out that the main issue was only a proposal, as the problem was that the council might be refusing the right to the outside seating because of noise nuisance. But, he continued, there had been an acoustic solution specialist consulted, who had said that the sound levels were fine. The noise issue was thoroughly discussed.

Simon Woodruff stated that he wanted to show that they are keeping everybody happy, and make any issue of noise, the best as possible. He asked if there would be any thoughts or problems from the Bowls club. L Gwyther, who is on the Bowls Club committee, stated that the Bowls Club were 50/50 regarding the wall, as they had not seen the plans. L Gwyther stated that he would show the plans to the Bowls Club, discuss it, and report back to the Board.

A Donald, who is on the Tennis Club committee, stated that the Tennis Club were happy with the proposed wall, but that they would also like to see the plans. S Woodruff stated that she could also take a copy, to show to the Tennis Club.

Our Chairman then asked if on principle the RSSC Board were happy with the plans, on the premise of what we are seeing, as long as it does not impose on the Bowls Club, and this was agreed upon unanimously. 

Our Chairman stated that the clause exists in the lease that the painting was to be done outside every 3 years. S Woodruff stated that if it was tatty then it will be done, and if necessary, the clause would be invoked.
Our Chairman P Morris bought up the issue of the flowerbeds, but as at this time of year, most flowerbeds are past their best, it was agreed to wait until the spring. S Bramley pointed out that the Board are customers, and he wants it to be tidy for us.

J Moore pointed out that this whole issue had been a good thing, as it had made it possible for her to get in touch with S Woodruff if there were any issues, ever.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance, and closed the meeting at 8.40 pm.


